

FHS PTSO Meeting Minutes

August 10, 2020

Call to Order

A meeting of the FHS PTSO was held virtually via ZOOM on Monday, August 10, 2020 at the home of K.C. Pummill on Tuesday, May 19, 2020 at 8:32 a.m. and adjourned at 10:15 a.m.

Attendees

Kathy Wade, Corinne Power, Sara Eichmann, Julie Vaught, Sheryl Harton, K.C. Pummill, Wendy Moss, Miriam Smith, Crystal Sanders, Lisa Mayer, Kathy Wetsell, Liz Rusher, Heather Armstrong, Dr. Jay Dostal, Michelle Kieklak, Katie Jackson, and Kim Petrone.

President's Report: Kathy Wade and Corinne Power

Kathy Wade welcomed everyone to the meeting. She read thank you notes from Haley Jackson and Hunter Joyce who both expressed thanks for being recipients of the PTSO scholarships last year.

President Elect Report: Sara Eichmann

No Report

Secretary's Report: Julie Vaught

Julie Vaught previously emailed the minutes to all the Executive Board. Sheryl Harton requested a change to the cash balance in the minutes from \$6905.60 to \$12,805.35. K.C. Pummill motioned to accept the minutes with the change and Liz Rusher seconded. Unanimously approved.

Treasurer's Report: Sheryl Harton

Sheryl Harton reported that the current cash balance is \$12,805.35. Sheryl reminded us that the PTSO board passed a motion to roll over \$6588.42 to the 2020-2021 budget. She has not set a budget yet due to the extenuating circumstances surrounding COVID-19, and she wanted to wait to see what the income would be this year before allocating funds. Corinne Power suggested keeping the budget more fluid this year to meet unanticipated needs. A Cheddar UP Link for collection of PTSO membership funds will be sent out to all FHS parents with the Dr. Dostal's email and the link will be on the FHS website.

Sheryl also motioned that the PTSO obtain RVNA insurance which would protect the PTSO members from liability should that become necessary. The cost would be approximately \$300 a year. If passed, she would bring us an exact figure and details of the protection at the next meeting. K.C. Pummill seconded the motion. Julie Vaught issued support. Unanimously approved.

Principal's Report: Dr. Jay Dostal:

Dr. Dostal outlined the options for the FHS Learning Options Survey which will be emailed to parents today. All Options will be taught by FHS teachers. The goal is to offer students a choice of learning situations that would best fit with the students' way of learning and also to reduce the number of students in the classroom in order to comply with the 6' social distancing mandate. The options are:

- A. 5 days in classroom. 2 A days, 2 B days, and one comprehensive day where students will stay in the cafeteria to complete any virtual assignments and receive additional help.
- B. 4 days in classroom and 1 day virtual. Same as option A, but on Friday, students will complete virtual assignments at home.
- C. 2 days in classroom and 3 days at home with virtual instruction. Students with last names A-L will be at FHS on M/T. Students with last names M-Z will be at FHS on W/TH. Friday is a virtual day at home for all.
- D. All classes virtual

Attendance will be required each day in classroom and counted in the virtual classroom by completing assignments/assessments on time. Virtual classes will consist of a 20-minute video of instruction followed by an assignment/assessment to be completed after the video.

Students in the classroom will have the same seating chart for the whole semester and will never be less than 6 feet apart for more than 15 minutes.

As of today, no school activities will be held including dances, theater, pep rallies, and homecoming.

Student schedules will be available through Home Access Account this Thursday. If a student needs to request a schedule change, that registration will be open Friday.

FHS will not test students for Covid-19. If a student is suspected of exposure, he/she will be retained in the Covid-19 Hall until a parent arrives and takes the student to a Covid-19 testing facility.

Dawg Crew/Student Council Reports: n/a

No report

Membership Report: Corinne Powers/Elizabeth Cash

Membership drive is underway and the link to join and contribute will be available on the FHS website and in the information Dr. Dostal is emailing to the parents.

Outreach Committee Report: Kathy Wetsell/Lisa Mayer

Kathy Wetsell reported that Sara Eichmann, along with other volunteers, delivered 350 backpacks to various schools through the District to be given to those students in need.

Grants/Faculty Liason Report: Angela Harrison

Corinne Power reported for Angela Harrison that PTSO is moving forward on taking applications for teacher grants for the Fall.

Hospitality Committee Report: Liz Taylor /Miriam Smith

Miriam Smith reported that there will not be a back to school breakfast for the teachers. Wendy Moss suggested bringing in Food Trucks at some point to serve teachers an appreciation meal.

Spirit Nights: Corinne Power

No Report

Scholarships Report: Liz Rusher

No Report

Communications / Website Report: Sarah Eichmann

No Report

Volunteer Coordinator Report: Wendy Moss

Wendy Moss suggested brainstorming about ways the PTSO could offer help in tutoring for students who need extra help but cannot afford a tutor.

Project Graduation Report: Kelly Edmiaston

No Report

ALLPS Report: Heather Armstrong

Heather Armstrong expressed deep appreciation to Dr. Dostal and to everyone who has been working so hard on finding safe ways to get our students back to school. She asked for 255 water bottles for ALLPS students so they can use the water bottle water dispenser at school since the water fountains will not be available. Julie Vaught is checking on a donation from Gatorade.

Student Resource Officer Report:

No Report

Announcements & Dates to Remember

Next meeting will be Tuesday, September 15th at 12:30 pm via ZOOM.